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Salmonella Stanley investigation continues in McLean County 

McDonald’s restaurant employees cleared by lab results to return to work 
 

BLOOMINGTON, Ill.—With the support of the McLean County Health Department (MCHD), the McDonald’s  restaurant  on  

South Main Street in Bloomington will reopen for business following laboratory results that cleared employees to safely 

run the establishment and serve food to the public. 

 

MCHD and the local establishment approved reopening at 11 a.m. Sunday, Dec. 2, with condensed hours. The 

establishment closed Nov. 22 for Thanksgiving, and the owners chose to voluntarily keep the establishment closed while 

cooperating with the MCHD investigation.  

 

MCHD and the Illinois Department of Public Health are still investigating the source of the salmonella cluster, which 

originated from individuals who reported eating at a variety of different restaurants in Central Illinois from Oct. 18 to Nov. 

11. Not all cases in the investigation have a relationship to the McDonald’s restaurant on South Main Street in 

Bloomington, and the investigation at this time is focused on preventing further spread of illness. 

 

The suspected transmission of salmonella related to this cluster does not seem to be a certain food, but rather human 

transmission. As a result, MCHD collected samples from all employees of the establishment to test for infection out of an 

abundance of caution. All samples collected from surface-testing in the establishment were free of salmonella bacteria. 

 

At this time, 12 reported Salmonella Stanley cases have been confirmed through laboratory testing in McLean County. 

Not all 12 cases have relationships to McDonalds on South Main Street in Bloomington, so the health department advises 

citizens to take precautions against further spread of illness.  

 

“This  scenario  could occur  at  any  place  of  business,  restaurant  or  home,”  McLean  County  Health  Department  Director  

Walt Howe said.  “As  we  enter  the  holiday  season,  it’s  important  to  remind  people  that  if  you’re  sick,  stay  home  to  protect  

family, friends or co-workers from becoming sick. Healthy individuals should wash their hands diligently and use a barrier, 

such as a napkin or a paper  towel,  to  turn  off  faucets  or  open  doors  in  public  facilities.” 
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Symptoms of salmonella include fever, vomiting, abdominal cramps and diarrhea. This specific strain of salmonella—

Salmonella Stanley— can produce bloody diarrhea. If people are currently ill or remember experiencing these symptoms, 

either in relation to this restaurant or not, please contact the MCHD Communicable Disease division at 309-888-5435.  

 

Salmonella bacteria live in the intestines of humans and other animals, including birds and reptiles. Food-related 

salmonella exposure may occur when food is contaminated with animal feces, most commonly in the manufacturing 

environment.  Human  transmission  of  salmonella  occurs  when  an  infected  person’s  feces,  unwashed  or improperly 

washed from his or her hands, contaminates food during preparation or is spread through surface transmission. 
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